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15 It is a trustworthy statement, deserving full acceptance, that Christ Jesus came into the world to save sinners, among
whom | am foremost. 16 Yet for this reason | found mercy, so that in me as the foremost sinner Jesus Christ might
demonstrate His perfect patience as an example for those who would believe in Him for eternal life. 17 Now to the King
eternal, immortal, invisible, the only God, be honor and glory forever and ever. Amen. 1Tim 1:15-17

16 “For God so loved the world, that He gave His only Son, so that everyone who believes in Him will not perish, but have
eternal life. 17 For God did not send the Son into the world to judge the world, but so that the world might be saved

through Him. John 3:16,17

Dear Friends and Brethren,
We are at the time of the year when we remember that great “event of events”, when God sent His Son to be born in this

world to save us from our sin and condemnation. The above verses show us the purpose and the reason for the amazing
birth of the God-Man in Bethlehem, of Jesus, whose hame means Savior. Let us always be grateful for God’s grace that
sent His Son, for Jesus who came to live among us and then give His life for us, so that we may now be sons and
daughters of God through HIM for all eternity thanks to His powerful resurrection. These are truly Good Tidings of Peace

and Joy.

We are grateful to the Lord for his many blessings and specially for allowing us to have our students back on campus to be
trained for the ministry. We are also thankful for the special time of Graduation for our students of the “Full Time”, and
“Saturday” Seminary Bible Schools respectively. It had been a long time since we had been able to have a Public event
here on campus because of the Covid-19 protocols indicated by the authorities, so it was a great time of rejoicing and
thanksgiving to the Lord.



«wFaculty.ready-for.Graduation

Our Full Time students graduated after completing their service in the mountain mission assignments, called the “Year of
Practice” (even though this time it was only a half-year because of Covid) but God blessed them and used them in special
ways as they served as Pastors, Teachers, Missionaries, and Youth and Children Ministers in the missions and churches
among the Nahualt, and the Cuicatecos in Oaxaca, and in several towns in the southern state of Chiapas. This was our first
Graduation Ceremony in December, but it looks like it will be the first of many, as we plan to move it now from its usual
summer date in June to a day in December.

We also had our December Bible Conference with our teacher, pastor, friend, Mark Webb, who came and taught us Paul’s
Letter to the Ephesians, and also preached for our Graduation service. All these services were transmitted live online, but we
also had a controlled attendance on campus, observing the health recommendations for indoor public gatherings. All went
well, the time of learning from the Word of God was encouraging and edifying for all of us, both present and online. Also here
from the US to attend the Conference and Graduation, were Mark’s wife Paula, Dick Patterson, and Julie Green, and Dr. Dane
Logan (MITC Board Member).

Dane Logan has been our mission family dentist for many years, using his dental skills to keep all the faculty and students,
with good teeth and healthy mouths. He had not been able to visit us for a long time (because of Covid) so many of us were
well overdue for our dental check-ups and treatments. So Dane had a very busy week working on the students, many of whom
he had not seen in the clinic before (all the first and second year students), but also taking care of all the dental needs of the
staff and families. We are very grateful this dental ministry done in the love of Jesus and for our blessing.
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Julie Green was here a year and a half ago on an extended mission trip
for several months when the Covid shut down happened, and we had to
send all the students home for online classes. She also had to leave and go
back to the US, and this was her first visit back since that time. She was a
blessing as she encouraged the girls, and helped in the kitchen and specially
as she made us homemade bread and sweets and shared her baking skills
and recipes with all the ladies here on campus.

Sister Luisa, the “Abuela” has turned 80! We had a time of thanksgiving
for her life and ministry among us, remembering the many years of service
in the Kitchen as head cook. She has had some health issues over the last
few years, but we thank the Lord that she has been doing well for the last 6
months, and is still able to go to the kitchen and visit with Regina and help
with some of the minor food preparation which she still loves to do. We
thank the Lord for her life and service, and for keeping her to this day.

We are looking forward to a full schedule for 2022, as many of our US
teams, work groups, and medical ministries are now scheduling their visits
to come and serve with us. We pray the Lord will guide and protect in
each endeavor, and allow us to continue sharing the Good News of Christ
through special times of outreach, and also in the day to day service in the

Bible Schools, Churches, by pastors, missionaries and students, that are all
part of the MITC ministry.

We thank the Lord for his blessings upon us during this year and for you who have faithfully and lovingly served with us.
We know that the Lord uses each one as you lovingly pray, and give of yourselves for God’s work among us. Muchas Gracias!

May we all continue to serve Him together, for His glory until He comes again! Have a blessed Christmas season, and may the

Lord be glorified in all.

By His grace,
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Memorials and Honorariums « December2021

In Memory of: From:
John Omohundro.........ccccceeeeeeiiiiicecnnnnn... Brad & Cindy Black
Linda Webb........cooooiiiiiiieeeeeeeeee e, Mark Webb
Linda Pearson .......cccveeeeeviieeeeeiiieeeeeeiieee e Robert Pearson
Ben Singletary ......coooevevvvvevveeeeeeeeen. Dr. & Mr. W. H. Worley
O. K. Bailey wooeeveveeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee Dr. & Mrs. W. H. Worley
Pastor Bill Stowell ..........ccocovveveeeeininnenns Jim & Brenda Payne
Kelly Payne ......ccoooeevieeieeciiieeeeieeeee, Jim & Brenda Payne
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In Honor of: From:
Dan & Chuy Hall..........ccoovviiiiiiiiiiee, Dr. Robert Wheeler
Tom & Daphne Robinson..........cccccvveeeennnnen. Brad & Cindy Black
Dr. & Mrs. Larry Williams..................... Dr. & Mrs. Brian Caskey
Mark Webb........cooovviiiiiiiieee William & Natalie Keesler
Dr. Charles Goben..........cccuuee...... James & Joanne Swearingen
Happy Birthday: David Bryant, Ann McNeer,

Danny Mclnnis and Lauren Wilson........... Jim & Susan McNeer
Happy Anniversary —

Scott & Lauren Wilson........cccccueeevveeennenn. Jim & Susan McNeer
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